
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
 

November 21, 1922 
 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado met in 
regular adjourned session at 3:00 o'clock P.M. with President 
Hirons presiding. At which meeting there were present and 
answering to roll call: President of the Council Hirons, 
Councilmen Miller, Marshall, and Murr, City Attorney Jordan, 
Acting City Manager Garrett and City Clerk Peck. Absent: 
Councilmen Meders, Dowrey and Hampson, City Manager Garrett. 
 
 

A petition petitioning for an amendment to the Charter of the 
City of Grand Junction having been previously been filed with the 
City Clerk was presented and read. 
 
 
The following resolution was thereupon presented and read. 
 
 

RESOLUTION 
 
 
 WHEREAS, a petition has been presented and filed, signed by 
qualified electors of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado in 
number more than ten per-cent (10%) of the last preceeding 

governatorial vote in said City of Grand Junction, asking that 
the question of amending Section 96 of Article 12 of the Charter 
of the City of Grand Junction in certain particulars, be 
presented to the qualified electors of said City at a special 
election in accordance with the provisions of Article XX of the 
Constitution of the State of Colorado. 
 
 
 THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the said proposed amendment 
be submitted to the vote of the qualified electors at a special 
election in said City called for the 22nd day of December, 1922 
for their adoption or rejection, and that the proper notice be 
given thereof. 
 

 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Dowrey 
that the resolution as read be passed and adopted, upon which 
motion the following vote was cast: 
 
 
COUNCILMEN voting AYE: Hirons, Miller, Marshall and Murr. 
 
 
COUNCILMEN voting NAY: None. 
 



 

All of the Councilmen present voting Aye, the motion was declared 
carried and the resolution duly adopted. 
 
 
City Attorney Jordan reported that the Committee appointed to 
interview Mr. McKinnon, Supt, of the Denver and Rio Grande 
Western Ry. Co in regard to the Main Street crossing, had held 
said interview. Nothing definite could be learned by this 
interview and the Committee recommended that the President of the 
Council appoint two members of the Council to take up the matter 
with the officials of the Railroad Company with headquarters in 
Denver. 
 
 

It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Miller 
that the President of the Council appoint two members of the 
Council to act with the City Manager to interview the officials 
of the Denver and Rio Grande Western Ry. Co. at Denver, Colo. in 
regard to the protection of the public on their right-of-way at 
West Main Street. The City to pay the expenses of said trip, upon 
which motion the following vote was cast: 
 
 
COUNCILMEN voting AYE: Hirons, Marshall, Miller and Murr. 
 
 
COUNCILMEN voting NAY: None. 
 

 
All the Councilmen present voting yea, the motion was declared 
carried. President Hirond thereupon appointed Councilmen Murr and 
Marshall to serve upon said Committee. 
 
 
Moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Miller that the 
Council adjourn upon call of the President. Motion carried. 
 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
 
 
________ 

 
 
City Clerk 
 
 
 


